

At Undera Primary School our vision is for **all** students to be independent, self-motivated learners with a love and curiosity for learning and to face challenges with courage to achieve life-long success.



Phone (03) 58260211

Email: <u>undera.ps@education.vic.gov.au</u>
Website: <u>www.underaps.vic.edu.au</u>

Acting Principal: Ms Robyn Bell

Term 3 Week 1 2022

Important Dates:

- Tennis clinics (Year 3-6)
 Fridays for 4 weeks
- Tuesday 26th July School Council meeting 5-6pm
- Thursday 28th July -Circus
 Quirkus at Eastbank
- Monday 1st August Pupil free Day



July 24 – Hayden Eddy

Attendance

Every Day Counts

Our school's aim is for 90-95% attendance.
This week our attendance

This week our attendance 94% percentage is:

This week at UPS

Term 3

It's hard to believe that we are already halfway through the year.

Students have settled back into learning quickly after the holiday break and we're all looking forward to a productive and fun term.

Sadly we say farewell to Jakob and Sarsha this week who are heading to Bouchier Street PS. We wish them both the best!

Rotary Quiet Achiever Award



This morning we had a visit from Barb from the Rotary Club who presented Year 6 student, Eva Lagana, with the Quiet Achiever Award. Over Semester 1 Eva has developed a confident and positive attitude towards her learning. She asks for support when needed and acts on feedback given from teachers and peers. Eva is a role model for others, both in the classroom and playground. Congratulations Eva and thank you to Barb and Rotary for your continuous support for our school.

Undera Hotel Donation

Last term Undera Hotel rang to say they are donating funds from one of their weekly raffles to the school. On Thursday 21st July at 6pm teachers will be going to Undera Hotel for tea to receive the donation. If any families would like to join us, you are more than welcome. Please phone them to make a booking.

Values Award



Arianna
Wiltshire
Foundation
For having a
go at a
Challenging
maths task

Learning Award



Year 5
For being organised and always ready to learn

Sarsha

Values Award



Jakob
Swain
Year 3
For being
a great
friend to
all at UPS

School Information

Scholastic Books

Book Club catalogues have been sent home last week. You can now order books through the LOOP app. Here is a link to the parent's Guide to Book Club.

https://issuu.com/scholastic_australia/docs/scholastic_book_club_parent_guide?fr=sODVIMDMONDU5MDI It explains the easy steps to ordering online. For every book ordered our school receives reward points which are used to purchase more books for our classroom.

Undera Primary School Bus

A big thank you to Nicole, our bus driver. Her mobile no. is **0458243454**



More School News

Congratulations!



A big congratulations to Jaxon Eddy who won the tennis doubles at a junior tournament in Bendigo over the holidays. Our very own future Wimbledon champion!

Kyabram Club donation

This term we had the pleasure of hosting Greg and Stuart form the Kyabram Club who visited our classrooms and had a tour of the school before presenting us with a generous donation of \$600. They complimented our school on the programs we were providing for students and enjoyed seeing the learning happening in both classrooms. A massive thank you to the Kyabram Club for your continued support.



Thank you to our sponsors -

Mooroopna Hardware Timber and Building Supplies



